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MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR July 5, 2019

NO. 2019-99

TO . ALL PROVINCIAL GOVERNORS, DILG REGIONAL DIRECTORS AND
OTHERS CONCERNED

SUBJECT : 76™ NATIONAL ASSEMBLY AND ELECTION OF OFFICERS OF THE
LEAGUE OF VICE GOVERNORS OF THE PHILIPPINES
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Section 1, Article IX of the Constitution and By-Laws of the League of Vice
Governors of the Philippines provides for the election of officers during the League’s First
Regular Meeting. For the term 2019-2020, the election of a new set of officers will be held
during the League’s 76" National Assembly scheduled on July 12-14, 2019 at the Sofitel
Philippine Plaza, Manila.

In this connection, and upon the request of Vice Governor Antonio T. Albano,
National President, LVGP, all Provincial Governors are encouraged to allow their Vice
Governors to attend the said activity, on official business.

The payment of applicable traveling expenses and registration fee, if any, as well as
Annual Dues as provided for under Section 2, Article IV of the League’s CBL, may be
authorized, chargeable against local funds, subject to the availability thereof, in accordance
with, and subject to applicable limitations prescribed in COA Circular No. 2012-003 dated
October 29, 2012, and to the usual accounting and auditing requirements, and to all
pertinent laws, rules and regulations. Likewise, the participating local government officials
are reminded of the provisions of DILG Memorandum Circular No. 2018-25 dated February
28, 2018, prohibiting local government officials and employees from entering, staying and/or
playing at gambling casinos.

The LVGP National President shall submit a Post-Election Report to the Secretary of
Interior and Local Government, through the Director of the Bureau of Local Government
Supervision, within fifteen (15) days after the conduct of the said activity.

For other details, inquiries may be directed to the LVGP Secretariat through
telephone nos. (02) 414-2778 and (02) 416-3313.

For the information and guidance of all concerned.
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